
 November 1, 2022 

AGENDA ITEM SUMMARY 
City Council 

 

STAFF  

Nina Bodenhamer, City Give Director 
Ted Hewitt, Legal 

SUBJECT  

First Reading of Ordinance No. 119, 2022, Appropriating Philanthropic Revenue Received Through 
City Give to Benefit Income-Qualified Youth Sports Programming and Services in the Recreation 
Department. 

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY 

The purpose of this item is to request appropriation of $17,000 in philanthropic revenue received through 
City Give for Recreation to benefit income-qualified youth sports programming and services. 

In 2019, City Give, a formalized enterprise-wide initiative was launched to create a transparent, non-
partisan governance structure for the acceptance and appropriations of charitable gifts.  

STAFF RECOMMENDATION 

Staff recommends adoption of the Ordinance on First Reading. 

BACKGROUND / DISCUSSION 

The philanthropic revenue is received from Adam Snow, FOCO Snow Charities for the designated 
purpose to benefit income-qualified youth sports programming and services. The Recreation Discount 
programs provides children in our community with the opportunity to participate in active and healthy 
recreational sports and activities that their families might otherwise struggle to afford. 

Steak-Out Saloon has been a perennial community giver and for more than eight years, the Steak-Out 
Scramble has generated tremendous community support through a charity golf event. This year, the 
Steak Out Saloon Charity Golf Scramble tournament generated $17,000 in charitable support for the 
City’s Youth Recreational Sports Scholarships which brings Snow Charities total contribution to the City 
to more than $80,000. 

The Recreation Discount program offers eligible households recreation opportunities with on-line class 
registration, unlimited drop-in visits to facilities, and significant discounts on activity enrollments for 12 
months from date of application approval and pass activation. 



CITY FINANCIAL IMPACTS 

This Ordinance will appropriate $17,000 in philanthropic revenue received through City Give for 
Recreation in the Recreation Fund. 

The donated funds have been received and accepted per the City Give Administrative and Financial 
Policy. The City Manager has also determined that these appropriations are available and previously 
unappropriated from the designated funds and will not cause the total amount appropriated in these 
funds to exceed the current estimate of actual and anticipated revenues and all other funds to be 
received in these funds during fiscal year 2022. 

BOARD / COMMISSION RECOMMENDATION 

None. 

PUBLIC OUTREACH 

None. 

ATTACHMENTS 

1. Ordinance for Consideration 


